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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Laura Bryan, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.  Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
AUGUST 28, 2018

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of August 28, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-081 was approved unanimously.

COMMUNICATIONS 


No Report 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to go into Executive Session at 10:07: a.m. on the matter:

· TMSEL PENSION PLAN

Verbal Motion 18-081 was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to come out of Executive Session at 10:31 a.m. Verbal Motion No. 18- 082 was approved unanimously.

RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
TMSEL PENSION BOARD APPOINTMENT

Deferred
DBE CONTRACT AWARDS & PAYMENTS 2018 TO DATE

Judith Dangerfield reported on the following:

Contract Awards
· $4.4 Million in Contracts Award

· $2.8 -64.8%%- to DBEs

· All DBE Participation is from SBEs or DBE as Prime
Payments

· $1.4 Million paid on 2018 contract awards

· No payments yet to DBE Firms

DBE CONTRACT AWARDS – ALL OPEN CONTRACTS 
· As of September 1, 2018, the DBE Office is monitoring $129 Million in open contracts over $25K
· $12 Million was awarded to DBE subcontractors 

· $11.5 Million was awarded to DBE Prime Contractors through the SBE Program

· Total DBE participation was 18.2% of all contract dollars 
· The SBE Program accounts for over 48% of the RTA’s DBE Performance 

· Of all open contracts over 25K, $74.5 Million has been paid to date

· $16 Million has been paid to DBEs

· Payments to DBEs represent 21.9% of all payments to date on open contracts 

· $9.9 Million to DBE Subcontractors 

· $6.2 Million to DBE Prime Contractors 

RTA MISSION STATEMENT

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.  

Commissioner Bryant stated that the Mission Statement and Vision Statement sound great but she feels it should include an even broader process such as insight from the public and a Strategic Plan Provision and was asking to defer approval.
Chairman Daniels stated that this was a year-long engagement process with the public on the Strategic Mobility Plan and this information would be shared on line to get feedback from the public.
Commissioner Neal stated that the Mission Statement would be presented to the Riders Advisory Committee in November.

Commission Bryan moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to defer this resolution.  Motion No. 18- 083 was approved unanimously.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY – DRUG FREE WORKPLACE POLICY


Dr. Munster reported that the Drug Free Workplace Act of 1988 requires any organization receiving federal grants to adopt a drug free workplace policy.


Dr. Munster reported that the Federal Transit Administration noted the lack of this formal policy as part of their routine triennial review.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to approved the Regional Transit Authority – Drug Free Workplace Policy.  Resolution No. 18-063 was adopted unanimously.

RTA BY-LAWS – AMENDMENT 

Dr. Munster reported that this RTA By-Laws Amendment was for the preparation of an annual budget and this was presented at the Finance Committee.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to approve the RTA By-Laws – Amendment.  Resolution No. 18-064 was adopted unanimously.

Dr. Munster reported that starting on Sunday both Canal Street Streetcar Lines would make a turn on the riverfront line and temporary replace the Riverfront Streetcar Line and travel all the way to the French Market. 

NEW BUSINEES (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Bryan moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to add To Amend Resolution No 18-055 Transit Management Services Solicitation Authorization to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-084 was approved unanimously.

To Amend Resolution No 18-055 - Transit Management Services Solicitation Authorization


Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


Commissioner Bryan moved and Commissioner seconded to Amend Resolution No. 18-055 – Transit Management Services Solicitation Authorization.  Resolution No. 18-065 was adopted unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that there would be an Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report
CONSENT AGENDA 

Deslie Isidore stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on September 13, 2018 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 18-066 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AWARD

FLUID ANALYZER MACHINES 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Fluid Analyzer Machines.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve a contract to Spectro Scientific, Inc. Resolution 18-067 was adopted unanimously.
NETWORK EQUIPMENT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Network Equipment.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Extreme Networks, Inc. for the Network Equipment.  Resolution No. 18-068 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICIT:

FACILITY SLAB LEVELING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to issue a solicitation for Facility Slab Leveling.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to Solicit for Facility Slab Leveling.  Resolution No. 18-085 was adopted unanimously.
TO AMEND:

NAPOLEON AVENUE BUILDING RENOATION AND UPGRADE 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to amend the Napoleon Avenue Building Renovation and Upgrade.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize to amend the contract with Landmark Consulting.  Resolution No. 18-069 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the report was sent out in advance.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 


Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee had a quorum and staff was working on the Procurement Manual and Procedures and were being reviewed by the Executive Director and the Finance Committee.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the “Rainy Day” Restricted Funds proposal to made a part of the by-laws was still being worked on.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the Financial Statements had a dip due to the weather in August and the RTA was still in a great finance position.


Commissioner Herrera reported that there would be a DBE Outreach Event on October 11, 2018.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Commissioner Herrera reported that staff was ahead of schedule regarding the Budget.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO RESCIND AND RESOLICIT:

CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT 


Deslie Isidore stated that the solicitation of this project resulted in the rejection of all bids received due to exceeding the constraints of the project’s budget and the RTA was in the process of substantially redesigning the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project and Act 456 of the Louisiana Legislature’s 2018 Regular Session amended R.S. 38:2225.2.4 to reduce the monetary threshold for use of the construction management at risk project delivery method, making this project eligible for this method of delivery.


Dr. Munster reported that staff was rescinding the resolution that was adopted on May 17, 2018 and stated that the RFP was put together to bid the provision of the Construction Management At Risk Project delivery method.


Andrew Sullivan, Chief of Staff, Councilperson Kristin Palmer, Chairperson of the City of New Orleans Transportation Committee, stated that Councilperson Palmer did not want the Board to take any action on this agenda item and asked to delay this vote because this project needed more public input and she was offering her transportation committee as a public forum.


Andrew Sullivan stated that this agenda item was just put on the agenda 24 hours ago and members of the public did not understand the technical issues of this agenda item.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Andrew Sullivan stated that he did not want to influence the decision of the board but the public needed input and there was only a 24-hour notice for this agenda item and he didn’t want to say that this was underhanded but this was catching him by surprise and this was a passionate item for him as a ferry rider and for the councilperson and he was asking the Board to slow the process down.

Chairman Daniels stated that Andrew Sullivan needed to be careful in what he was suggesting when he stated that RTA was doing something underhanded.

Chairman Daniels stated that he was clarifying what Andrew Sullivan stated that he wanted the RTA to slow the process down when the public was asking the RTA to move forward with the process.


Dr. Munster stated that this agenda item was on the original agenda that was sent out to the public.


In response to Commissioner Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that there was no pressing reason to vote on this item today.  The goal was to instruct the project management and consulting team to begin putting the documents together to solicit for this job and there was no problem putting this item off until the October Board Meeting.


Chairman Daniels stated that the riding public had been pushing the RTA to move this project forward and this was an opportunity to move forward on this project and he wanted the record to reflect that Councilperson Palmers office has asked that the RTA delay the process on this project. 


Kelsey Foster, Algiers Point President, stated that she wanted a better way to get to work but as Algiers Point President she can’t communicate to her organization when she is not being communicated with regarding the project.


Kelsey Foster stated that she has talked to Justin Augustine and she wanted to know why the RTA was moving in the direction that it was moving in.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Dr. Munster stated that this resolution rescinds the initial resolution and authorizes staff to begin putting together the Construction Management At Risk Project delivery method. 

Alice Richardson stated that the RTA needed more bus shelters at the bus stops.


Alice Richardson stated that the benches were on Tulane and Loyola and there were no more benches until you get to Napoleon Avenue.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Sundiata Haley stated that this was an authorization to begin the process to rescind the previous solicitation and, as the documents are developed, this would come back to the Board for approval.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Dr. Munster reported that the public would have multiple opportunities for input regarding this project when the redesign process begins, but this resolution has nothing to do with the design of the new ferry terminal.

Chairman Daniels stated that the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project would be on the City of New Orleans Transportation Committee agenda.


Andrew Sullivan stated that there would be a Transportation Committee Meeting tomorrow.


Commissioner Bryan moved and Commissioner Tillery moved to defer this matter until it is brought before the City of New Orleans Transportation Committee.  Motion 18-086 was approved unanimously.

Chairman Daniels stated that staff would prepare for the City of New Orleans Transportation Committee meeting tomorrow and he asked that the public sector partners give RTA notice if they are opposed to something that was placed on the agenda days in advanced of a meeting.

TO PURCHASE:
BUS SHELTERS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to purchase and install fifty (50) bus shelters.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that there are only four shelters in inventory.


Justin Augustine stated that the average price for each shelter was $13,000, including all engineering.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Sundiata Haley stated that the Laurel contract was a revenue generating contract for the agency and the funds that have been added to the contract were for the purchase of shelters so the contractor was not making money and he said that the RTA receives money from this contract via advertisement sales.


Commissioner Herrera, stated that in 2009 Laurel received an increase to their contract for an additional 394 shelters and before adding more funding to the contract he wanted to know if the contractor was able to accomplish those previous deliverables.  


Sundiata Haley stated that he would confirm with Laurel that all previous shelters were installed and delivered.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve Laurel New Orleans, LLC for the purchase of Bus Shelters.  Resolution No. 18-070 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT AND AWARD:

PURCHASE AND INSTALLATION OF OFFICE FURNITURE


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit and award the purchase and installation of office furniture.


Commissioner Herrera stated that this project was 100% DBE.


 Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the solicitation and award the Purchase and Installation of Office Furniture.  Resolution No. 18-071 was adopted unanimously.
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT 
No Report
RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

No Report
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would be placing new signs at all 2,222 bus stops in the network by the end of November; this was a priority in the Strategic Mobility Plan and for the Riders Advisory Committee.

Justin Augustine reported that there was a new design piloted on five routes: 39, 11, 55, 57, 94.


Justin Augustine reported that 292 signs were replaced as of September 19, 2018 and a crew was working every day of the week. 

Commissioner Neal wanted to thank staff for getting the riding public new bus stop signs.


Justin Augustine reported that the new Improved Trash Abatement Program was in the Strategic Mobility Plan Action as #14 under the goal to Prioritize the Rider Experience and in 2018 work began with local governments to improve stop cleanliness and maintenance and this was part of the Mayor’s Clean Nola Initiative.


Justin Augustine reported on the Regional Ride Update – After 1 Week:

RTA Activity

· Regional Ride Issued – 194 (77 from GoMobile0

· Regional Ride uses 265

JeT Regional Pass

· Regional Ride Issued – 339

· Regional Ride Uses – 611

Combined

· Regional Ride Issued – 533
· Regional Ride Uses – 876

GoMobile 2.0 Data – August 2018
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App in August: 15,513
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App to Date: 38,232
· Tickets and passes sold in August 2018 on GoMobile
· 33,309
· Total revenue: $116,360.45
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in August 2018
· 1. Single Ride Fare
· 2. 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· 3. Single Ride Fare with Transfer
TRANSIT ASSET MANAGEMENT REPORT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking the Board to approve the Transit Asset Management Plan.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the Transit Asset Management Report.  Resolution 18-072 was approved unanimously.
Dr. Munster reported that the FTA approved the grant for the RTA to purchase 13 buses.
Justin Augustine thanked everyone for their help working on getting this grant approved.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS 

James Guilbeau stated that the passengers that use the St. Charles Streetcar feel that it is very unsafe to use the back doors on the streetcars.

James Guilbeau presented a new design for a CBD Shelter and excess benches.

James Guilbeau stated that the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Cost was being built without input from the public.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needed to bring back streetcar No. 952 from San Francisco.


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA should have the Riverfront Streetcar have an upriver extension to Henderson Street.


Joretta Foxx was not in the audience.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of September 25, 2018 at 11:50 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-087 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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